Administrative Council Meeting – September 26, 2023 at 7pm Agenda

- -Devotion & Prayers
- -Review submitted reports
- -New Business
- -Closing Prayer

Trustees Report, submitted by Jared George

- -Painted metal posts and framing of porch
- -Security Camera project is completed
- Purchase propane for heating season
- -Rental Committee had a positive report for the first half of the year.

Director of Youth and Worship Report, submitted by Jess Grimes

September 2023

The fall/ back to school season is a busy time for most families and getting back into the routine of things can be challenging for parents and kids. I have been praying for our families a lot this month and trusting that the ministry at Ono Church will provide the support and love they need and also give them a place to grow closer to God. Our teens have been doing a study called Help for the Hustle to give them practical ways to deal with this busy time by applying some of the spiritual disciplines Jesus used for help!

We are looking forward to the Outdoor Giant Youth Event at South hills park on Sunday Sept 24. This is a combined youth event for all the youth groups in the Lebanon county. We will be gathering to play lots of mini tournaments like soccer, basketball, volleyball, corn hole, etc. then eating together and finishing up with a time of worship and challenge to be a part of their schools see you at the pole on Sept 27.

Please pray God would events like this in a powerful way in the lives of the youth of this county!

Noel Born is the King will be the Christmas cantata presented by our Christmas choir on Dec 17 during both morning services. Rehearsals will begin on Thursday nights in October. Also we are excited to welcome back Piercing Word Ministries on Dec 17 at 6:30pm for a musical production called the Advent of Christmas.

O.G.T. – Ono's Got Talent is being played for Sunday January 14 th at 6:30pm. All ages and acts of all kinds are invited to participate and go for the golden buzzer!

Children's Ministry Report, submitted by Jess Miller

Children's Ministry is back in full swing now. We had a great end of summer with pool times and Day Camp! The first Pizza Hang out time for the school year will be in the end of October. Kids Praise will also be starting back up in October during the Sunday

school hour. We will also be having a special Grandparents Party for Acts of Kindness in October.

The 3/4 year old room is going to be moved in order to have the preschool children upstairs beside the current nursery in hopefully the near future. This will be a really positive change for the kids, families and volunteers that help with that age group.